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Team Parent Responsibilities
· Concession Stand Schedule: Game schedules will be handed out by the coaches so that you can make your concession stand schedule. You need to create a signup sheet for parents to work in the stand. I would recommend having two parents per game and depending on amount of home games, parents may need to sign up more then once. Your team is only responsible for the concession stand if you are playing on the concession stand field. If there is also a game on the road field, you DO NOT have to keep the stand open once your game has ended. 
· Please note: No children under the age of 14 are permitted to be in the concession stand. 
· Pizza: We are asking that one parent working the stand pays for and picks up at least one pizza from Russo’s (Or Designated restaurant) . On the bulletin board, there is a paper with phone numbers and instructions for ordering. Call at least a half hour ahead of the game’s start time. Only the team parent can call. 
· Should you run out of pizza quickly, if a parent is willing to do so, you may order additional pizza. 
· Cash Drawer: At the end of your game, (regardless if there is another game after yours or not)the team parent needs to count the cash drawer. Please use the Cash Verification Form. Make sure you have a witness!! Please leave $100 in the cash box (40- ones, 4-fives, 2-tens and $20 quarters) in the drawer for the next game. Put the cash in an envelope with deposit form, SEAL IT, write the date, amount and team name on it and place in money bag. Example: “June 5, 2021, $150, U10 Nettles.”
· End of Game Clean up: Once the money drawer has been counted, please check the concession stand to make sure cleaned properly. It is especially important if we have chocolate candy, that it is put in the refrigerator. Remind parents to restock drinks, hot dog buns out of the freezer into the refrigerator to thaw, if needed for next home game. You are NOT expected to clean up the stand after every game, just double check that everything looks good before you leave. 
· Inventory: If you find any items that we are running low on or out of , please write at note on the board and text me. I will be picking up needed supplies on a weekly basis if needed. 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you are in need of items, questions or suggestions. Thank you for your time and cooperation. 
Donald Nettles: Cell phone: 484-794-0887   Email: dsoftball84@gmail.com
